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Dear Friends, 
 
If The United Methodist Church were to reflect the ministry of Jesus in our life together, weôd be  
doing the things he did: 

¶ Jesus discipled those who would lead his church 

¶ Jesus welcomed those who didnôt know his Father, and those who did 

¶ Jesus met the physical and spiritual needs of the poor 

¶ Jesus healed the sick 
 

Have you ever wondered if our church is doing those things? 
The people of The United Methodist Church are engaging the world by imitating the ministry of 
Jesus—and the World Service Fund makes our Christian outreach possible. 
The UMC is building leaders, like Jesus did. Weôre sharing his love with those who hunger for it     
and shepherding those whoôve already tasted it. Like Jesus, weôre ministering among the poor.      
And we reflect his healing touch as we battle disease and fight to improve global health, all through 
the World Service Fund. 
 
Accomplishing Christôs Ministry In The World Today 
Because of your giving, the UMC is being the church: Leaders in Africa are being educated and 
prepared to minster in Jesusô name. 89 year-old Rev. Fred Jackson, in the Upper New York 
Conference, has started a house church in the extended care facility where he lives. St. Paulôs   
United Methodist Church, in Kensington, Maryland, has committed to making their zip code the      
first ñHunger Freeò zone in America. 
Across the country and around the world, the World Service Fund empowers The United Methodist 
Church to be Christôs body in the world. 
 

Your Giving Changes Lives 
Your faithful giving makes the heart-changing and world-transforming ministry of Jesus possible 
today. Because of your generosity, The United Methodist Church continues to share good news     
with the world God loves. 
Bishop Mary Ann Swenson explained why the World Service Fund is so very vital to the ministry of 
the UMC, ñIt is a way in which neighbor helps neighbor, and it helps Christians reach out all around 
the world.ò  She continues, ñWorld Service Fund is everything that defines our church. It is the way 
that we connect together, the way that we become powerful in our response to injustice and to 
poverty, and to tragedy, and to need.ò 
 

Make a Difference Today 
The needs around us often feel overwhelming. None of us can meet every one. But together, with   
the help of the World Service Fund, weôre sharing Godôs love with the world. 
Read stories about the impact you are making with your gifts. 
 
www.umcgiving.org 
Tom 

http://www.umcgiving.org/your-impact/P0/2756


FAT  TUESDAY  CELEBRATION           

FEBRUARY 13, 2018  

Join us for our Annual Fat Tuesday             

celebration at 6pm in Orr Hall.  An evening of 

traditional New Orleans food, fellowship & 

Cajun music. (No program, no agenda, just food & fellowship). Wear 

your Mardi Gras attire, if desired.  Enjoy King Cake, Pulled Pork Po' 

Boy, Chicken & Sausage Gumbo, Red Beans & Rice, Muffuletta 

Sandwich  & Beignets. Prep cooking will be on Mon Feb 12th at      

9 am. We will cook/set up Tues Feb 13th at 3pm. The celebration starts at 6pm Tues 

Feb 13th. Come help prepare food, decorate or just eat.  Itôs PARTY TIME... Edwina  

Ash Wednesday is the first 

day of Lent.  Ash Wednesday 

can  be any time between 

February 3 and March 10.  

Ashes are placed on a 

personôs forehead in the form 

of a cross. The ashes remind 

the recipient that he or she is mortal.  They 

also are a sign of repentance. The colors for 

Ash Wednesday are purple and grey.  Join us 

for our Ash Wednesday service, February 14 

at 7:00p.m. 

Office Closed  

The church offices will be 

closed Monday, February 19 

in observance of Presidentôs 

Day.   

 

2018 Partner Church  

Dear Pittsfield United Methodist Church: 

Congratulations!  Your congregation is recognized as a Chaddock Partnership Church.  Your 2017 

giving to Chaddockôs ministry proves your generosity and compassion for our children, and is deep-

ly appreciated.  We hope you continue to partner with us in ministry in 2018.  Please convey our 

gratitude to each individual, group and your general congregation who made possible this honor.   

Our prayers for your church as it continues to serve as a place where Godôs people can gather to 

worship, pray, learn, enjoy fellowship and unite in their outreach to share the love and grace of   

Jesus Christ with the world.  In Christian love and service,  Jeff VanCamp and Jeff Rasche 



YOUR SPIRITUAL JOURNEY 
 
If you have ever felt called (or seen a need) to serve the church, other 
Christians, and/or your pastor, this is your opportunity. The LaMoine River 
District Lay Servant Ministries Committee is 
offering the annual Basic Classes, in order for you to get started.  
 
WHAT: Basic Classes, a program of 6 classes, as you prepare to be a Lay 
Servant. The classes are: United Methodism, Bible Study, Planning        

Worship, Sermon Preparation, Sermon Presentation, and Caring Opportunities. 
WHERE: Camp Point UMC, Camp Point, Illinois 
WHEN: Saturday, February 10 (2 classes) 9 am to 4 pm; Saturday, February 24 (2 classes) 9 
am to 4 pm; and Saturday, March 10 (2 classes) 9 am to 4 pm. We offer 18 hours, and 15 hours 
are required to move on. 

 
COST: $30 (Does not include lunch) 
 
If you are interested, please contact me so we can discuss registration. 
 
Peg Ratliff (Committee Director) 
217-833-2377 
217-883-0137 
Pegrat04@hotmail .com 

Summer Camps:  https://www.igrc.org/camping 
 
Brochures available at the front entrance of the church or online 

 
Camping scholarships available from the church office  

  

https://www.igrc.org/camping
https://www.igrc.org/camping


3  WAYS TO GIVE to Pittsfield United Methodist Church 
 

[1] You can now make a contribution to our church through a mobile app!  
To get started, download ñJoyfully2umcò or ñGivePlus Churchò for free from the App Store or Google 
Play.  
 
Search the app for Pittsfield United Methodist Church (be sure you have chosen 222 N Monroe, 
Pittsfield, IL). You can easily make donations directly from your smartphone using your debit/credit 
card or checking/savings account.  
 
You can also choose to donate as a guest or set up an account that allows you to securely and 
conveniently schedule recurring donations and manage and review your giving history.  
 
[2] OR you can go to our website, pittsfieldumc.org and click ñDonate Now.ò 
 
[3] OR you can scan the OR code. 
 
We hope you enjoy this new way to contribute to our ministry. Thank you for 
your support.  
 
Finance Committee 

MMDC Kits & Projects Shipped:  
 
Student School Bags - 13,335  
Teacher School Bags - 115  
School Desks - 284  
Personal Dignity Kits - 36,456  
Bikes - 391  
Sewing Machines - 923  

UMCOR Kits Shipped:  
 
Health Kits - 11,761  
Layette Kits  - 1,635  
Cleaning Buckets - 14,287  
Bedding Kits - 336  
School Kits - 3,089  
Birthing Kits - 28,653  

Summary of Operations:  
 
Number of Volunteers  - 2,314  
Volunteer Hours - 33,217  
In-kind Donations - 668,703 lbs  
International Shipments - 29  
Domestic Shipments - 201  
Shipped out - 909,031 lbs  

2017 in Review 

The Midwest Distribution Center (MMDC) is a disaster relief ministry of the United Methodist 
Church. MMDC is located at1001 Mission Drive in Pawnee, IL 62558 (south of Sugar Creek United 
Methodist Church) (same location—new 911 address). MMDC  provides opportunities for individuals 
and groups of all walks of life, denominational backgrounds, abilities, and ages to help provide disaster 
relief, education and medical supplies to those in need both locally, nationally and 
internationally.  MMDC provides a "hands on" mission experience.  For those receiving the supplies, 
we are bringing hope that someone somewhere loves them.  (http://midwestmissiondc.org) 

pittsfieldumc.org
http://midwestmissiondc.org/
http://midwestmissiondc.org


White Elephant Sale  

 

Start cleaning out those closets!  We will not be accepting 
used clothing again this year but will gladly accept your 
other unwanted items that are clean and useable.  One 
person's trash is another's treasure!  

 

You can donate your excess accessories to our Eighth  

Annual Witness Team Radio Benefit Event.  We will accept 

gently used items including but not limited to dishes,      

pictures, games, small working appliances, small furniture, linens, books, knick knacks, 

toys, VCR and DVD movies, music, hand and power tools.  We also accept shoes, purses 

and accessories.   

  

          Items for donation may be brought to the church April 8 (Sunday) through Thursday, 

April 12.  There will be volunteers at the church pricing and arranging items throughout the 

week.  They could help you carry items into the church. If you need something picked up, 

please call the church office and we will do our best to make arrangements.  We would like 

to totally pay for the radio ministry through the White Elephant Sale so bring us your      

treasures and come to shop.  The doors will open at 8:00 a.m. on Saturday morning,      

April 14, for shoppers!  Call the church office for more information. 

 

Witness Committee 

 

  

           

White Elephant Sale 

Saturday, April 14th   

Orr Hall 

8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 



United Methodist Women  

UMW Board Meeting  
 Tuesday, February 13, at 9:00a.m. in  
 Orr Hall. 
 
The No Fuss Book Club  
  Monday, February 19 at 1:30 p.m. in   
 Media Center. 
 
Madonna Fellowship  
 Tuesday, February 27 at 9:30  a.m. in  
 the Hillerbranner Room. 
 
Rebekah 2.0 Fellowship 
 Wednesday, February 28 at 6:30p in    
 Orr Hall. 
 
 
Lessie Baates Davis   
Neighbor House is asking 
the LaMoine District to bring 
toothbrushes and toothpaste 
to the UMW Spring meeting.  

 

 

 

A Christmas Thank You 

We want to THANK YOU for all the yummy eats 

& fun treats you gave us for Christmas. We  

greatly enjoyed them. Thank you for all the gift 

cards - theyôll be used & enjoyed. Thank you so 

much for your generosity. Grace & Peace,   

       Edwina & Tom   

 

Pittsfield United Methodist Church Women:  

Thank you for your generous donation to Unmet 

Needs.  Requests in our applications are for 

larger amounts, therefore your donations will 

enable us to make more in need.  We much  

appreciate your thoughtfulness.  Sincerely,      

  Pike County Unmet Needs 

 

 

Wanted to say thank you for the Christmas  

Basket.  I appreciate it !  Thank you and may 

God bless you all.     

 

Thank you so very much, Phemie Wilson 

Barrow and Isabel Wilson Hansen for your 

thoughtful, kindly deeds to me and many many, 

others.  Your parents would be proud!  Jim sang 

in the choir and Margaret was an ambitious 

worker in this church.   

 Phemie, I remember you, your Mother, 

and Harold Billy Penstone, others too, working 

in the kitchen both afternoon and evening din-

ner time, when we celebrated our 50th Anniver-

sary in 1993.  Your Mother & Eleanor Dunham 

fixed extra bouquets.  I am grateful to you both, 

for your very many years of visits and blessings 

and gifts.  Thanks & Love!  Betty Carnes 

 

Financial Reports  

All Treasurers need to bring in their 2017     

financial reports for the Annual Audit.  Please 

have them turned in to the 

church office by Monday,  

February 5.   

Thank you! 

 

Found at the church  

One pierced earring was found at the church 

after the Advent by Candlelight. It is a  yellow 

gold ball with diamond sets in it.   

Another pierced earring was found  after 

church December 17.  It is a yellow gold hoop 

with diamonds sets all the way around the 

hoop.  You may claim at the church office.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi14c_U893RAhWq7oMKHQG5DlkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamstime.com%2Froyalty-free-stock-images-financial-reports-image1180419&psig=AFQjCNFDnHnlQ71XbldYZR1BM1h8


Worship and Stewardship 

January 7 
 Total Worship Attendance                  67  
 Sunday School          7             
 Current Expense Fund $   4,004.06 
 Building Fund  $      162.00 
   
January 14 
 Total Worship Attendance     104 
 Sunday School        14        
 Current Expense Fund  $   4,819.10 
 Building Fund   $      397.00 
      Pancake & Sausage Breakfast $  1,722.00    
  

January 21 
 Total Worship Attendance                122    
 Sunday School        24              
 Current Expense Fund $   3,314.00  
 Building Fund  $      112.00 
  

 
 
 
 

Committee Meetings  

 
Mission Committee 
 Monday, February 5  6p.m. in Hillerbranner 
 Room. 
 
Staff Pastor Parish Relations Committee– 
 Thursday, February 8 at 5:30p.m. in the 
 Samaritan Room. 
 
Finance Committee 
 Monday, February 12 at 6:00 p.m. in Orr 
 Hall.  This will be the Annual Audit. 
 Need all treasurers reports in the 
 church office by Monday, February 5. 
 
Education Committee- 
 Tuesday, February 20 6:30p.m. in Orr Hall. 
 
Administrative Council Meeting 
 Monday, February 26 7:00p.m. in Orr Hall. 
 
Board of Trustees 
 Tuesday, February 27 at 
 5:30p.m. in the 
 Hillerbranner Room. 
 
 
 

PRAYER CONCERNS 

Aaron Dell, Alice, Alisha, Amanda, Anna Mae 
Dean, Ashley & Sons, Bob Adams, Bob 
McElfresh, Bonnie, Bryar Christianer, Carl, 
Carroll Cox, Chris & Mary, Collette, Courtney, 
Crystal Pate, Dan Dobbins, Daughter, Debbie/
Carl, Elmer, Emily, Gavin, Glenn Meyer, Harry 
Wright, Jack Kirk, Jake, Janet S., Jeanne, 
Jeremy Fry, Jill, Jim, Joy, J.R. Kendall, Julie, 
June Berry, Kaylee, Katie, Keith, Ken, Kevin & 
Karilyn, Kim, Kristine B., Kurt, Lambert, Lincoln, 
Lois, Lori, Lucille, Maria, Mark, Martha Vache, 
Michael, Michelle Smith, Owen Walker, Pat, 
Sara, Sister, Stacy Helms, Steve Smith,  Steve 
Smothers, Tim, Toby, Tom, Tyler, Velma, For 
Caregivers, Those in Need, Those who mourn, 
Those with health issues,  Our Nation and 
world, and those seeking work, Our leaders, 
and Our Church.  

 
 
FOR ALL THOSE SERVING OUR 
COUNTRY. 
 

SYMPATHIES  
Sympathies are extended to the families of:   
Barb Guthrie, Jessica Wassell, Mary Waters,  
Vera Rhodes and Arliss Artman. 

 
 
 
 

Do You Need Prayer For  

Yourself or   

a loved one?  
 

 

 

 

 

Call or e -mail  

Prayer request to the church  

so they may be added  

to the prayer list.  
 

Menôs Prayer Group  
Wednesday mornings  
7a.m. in Orr Hall.                

http://www.churchart.com/search/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=93074548
http://www.churchart.com/search/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=21647


01-Rowena Yaeger 
03-Morgan Callender Davis, Kathy Hoover,  
 Robert Palmer,  Karen Puckett    
04-Jamie Thompson, Lisa Welbourne,  
05- Hallie Fry, Bethany Williams,                       
 Melanie Edmonds,   
           Greg & McKenzie Sargent 
06-Jack Fry, Mark Richards 
07- Austin Parks 
08-Jennifer Hass 
09- Debbie Stendback, Macee Cooley 
10- Duska Shaw, Jane Yaeger,  
         Lindsey Martin, Jade Barker,  
 Bryce Frieden 
11-Ben Webster 
12-Robert Wilson, Jared Dodd 
13-Robert Riley, Allison Kattelman 
14-Robert Hanna 
15- Nancy Filbert, Tom Dell 
16-Marsha Ingersoll, McKenzie Webster 
      Mike & Stacy Roseberry 
17-Jeff Hayden, John Hayden  
18-Geoffrey Baker 
19-John Hoover, Isabella Curless,  
 Chris McDonald 
20-Phemie Wilson Barrow 
21-Tracy Priest, Barbara Rodhouse,                        
 Jacob Gresham, Paul Schlabs 
22-Olive Fisher, Michelle Ator, Katie Webster,  
23-Doug Harter 
24-Justin Pennock 
25-Pat Nichol 
26-Cody Martin 
27-Susan Cooley,      
      Heather Paxton 
28-Gary Barker 
29-Anna Mae Dean 

FEBRUARY 

LAY LEADER SCHEDULE 

9:00 Oõclock Worship Service 
 

February 4 
Acolytes:  Noah & Emma Gay 
Greeter:  Joan Baughman  
Lay Reader:  Jacob Bradshaw 
Ushers:  Roger Baughman and Jack Fry 
Communion Servers: Gale & Janet Boren and  
  Shirley Dean and Jerry Grimes  
 

 

February 11 
Acolytes:  Jacob & Jane Bradshaw 
Greeter:  David & Amy Gay 
Lay Reader:  Gregg Carnes 
Ushers:  Norris Richards  and Phil Rhoades 
Communion Servers: Jim & Bonnie Bruce,     
  Wanda Martin and Greg Rhoades 
 
 

February 18 
Acolytes: Payton & Madison Frieden 
Greeter:   Gale & Janet Boren 
Lay Reader:  Noah Gay 
Ushers:  Harley Whitlock and Jack Fry 
Communion Servers: The Thompson Family 
 
 

February 25 
Acolytes:  Drew & Abe Welbourne 
Greeter:  Betty Shive 
Lay Reader:  Lori Whitlock 
Ushers:  Joe Dierker and Phil Rhoades 
Communion Servers: Joe & Alicia Dierker and  
   Roger & Joan Baughman 
 

 

11:00 Oõclock Worship Service 
 

February 4 
Greeter:  Jack & Sherry Brennecke 
Lay Reader:  Walker Filbert 
Communion Servers:  The Curless Family 
 
February 11 
Acolytes:  Alexis Ator and Sophie Gresham  
Greeter:  Tom Smith 
Lay Reader:  Anna Curless  
Communion Servers:  The Ator Family 
 
 

February 18 
Acolytes:  Sophie Gresham 
Greeter:  Sue Teuscher 
Lay Reader:  Rod Prentice 
Communion Servers:  The Gresham Family  
 
 

February 25 
Greeter:  Mary Baker  
Lay Reader:  Sara Gresham 

Communion Servers:  Mary Baker & Sandy Henry 

Newsletter Articles  

 

 The deadline for articles 
for the March newsletter will be 
February 20th.   Please mail or 
stop by the church office with 
your articles or e-mail them to 
us at:                             
office@pittsfieldumc.org 

February Birthdays and  
Anniversaries 
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United Methodist Church  
222 N. Monroe Street 
Pittsfield, IL  62363 

bƻƴ-tǊƻŬǘ hǊƎΦ 
¦Φ{Φ tƻǎǘŀƎŜ 
tŀƛŘ 

tŜǊƳƛǘ І пп 
tƛǧǎŬŜƭŘΣ L[  сносо 


